Senator Jacinta Collins

Chair

Employment,Workplace Relations,

Small Business and Education References Committee

Parliament House SG.63 

6 June 2001

Dear Senator Collins

Inquiry into the Capacity of public universities to meet Australia’s higher education needs – Submission No. 97, Professor F Jevons

I have obtained a copy of the above submission, after being advised of its existence by its author, Professor Jevons.  At what appears to be Attachment 3, ‘Opportunities to Reply’, Professor Jevons makes a statement which is both inaccurate and misleading.  It is unfortunate that this item was not sent to me for comment prior to its publication, especially as it contains a distorted perception of work of  the Legal and Constitutional References Committee. 

In 2000 this Committee undertook an inquiry into the extent to which the recommendations arising from the Bringing them home report had been implemented. Bringing them home was the result of an inquiry by the Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission (HREOC).  Sir Ronald Wilson, then President of HREOC, was one of the persons involved in that HREOC inquiry.

The Legal and Constitutional Committee was not involved in an assessment of the quality of the Bringing them home report or inquiry, except insofar as this related to its own terms of reference.  Further, material provided by Professor Jevons in respect of Sir Ronald Wilson’s role in an event said to have occurred at Murdoch Univerity in 1993 was not accepted by the Committee.  It arrived as the Committee was developing its report and was also deemed to be of no relevance to the Committee’s inquiry.   Professor Jevons was advised of this by me in my capacity as Chair of the Committee, with the agreement of all members of the Committee who had also been contacted by Professor Jevons.

It is therefore quite misleading for Professor Jevons to state that this Committee ‘has considered the case of Wilson in the context of its Inquiry into the Stolen Generation.’ We have not considered any ‘case’ relating to Sir Ronald.  It is also misleading and prejudicial to state:  ‘[Senator McKiernan] did not give the Senate the information he had about Wilson’s corrupt behaviour…’.  This suggests I withheld incontrovertible evidence on a relevant issue.   On the contrary, I am averse to making statements under Parliamentary privilege which could be detrimental to an individual, especially when such statements have no bearing on my work as Chair and when I have no personal knowledge of the issues. 

I wish to emphasise that Professor Jevons has provided no information to me related to any inquiry which this Committee has undertaken.  I advised Professor Jevons on a number of occasions that his concerns should be pursued with the relevant authority. I have also advised Professor Jevons that I do not intend to continue to correspond with him.

I would be obliged if you would publish this letter to provide some balance on this matter. 

Yours sincerely

Senator Jim McKiernan

Chair

References Committee

